
 

MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Another week has gone by as we head into October, with students celebrating the European Day of Languages 
by holding a Cake Sale at break and lunch, whilst also learning about different languages in their Citizenship 
lessons. The cake sale was a huge success with so many cakes being brought in from all year groups – a huge 
thank you to Mrs Russell, Mrs Gerald, Mrs Dare (Governor) and all the students who contributed to this event. 

In addition to this, we’ve had lots of sporting fixtures played this week, with our students showing real resilience 
and enthusiasm. My personal highlight of the week was being able to get out and see some of the Year 7 boys 
rugby against Ratcliffe College. We also welcomed our Year 7 parents into school with ‘Meet the Tutor Evening’. 
This was a fantastic opportunity to meet your child’s tutor and find out how well they’ve settled in. Again, it was 
great to see so many supportive parents. Without your support, it makes our lives so much harder to educate 
your children – so thank you for taking the time to visit us.  

Finally, we had some celebrities visit us this week, with the Year 6 Teachers from Foxton, Farndon Fields, 
Meadowdale and St Josephs coming in to see how their students have settled into school life. This is always a 
special opportunity for us to see students from all years, affectionately reminisce with their teachers from 
Primary School. The current Year 7s were positively ecstatic to see their previous teachers, in what was 
something like Beatlemania or OneDirectionmania (cultural reference). 

I hope that you have a lovely weekend. 

Yours faithfully 
 
Pete Leatherland  
Principal 
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We are holding a Careers Fair for years 10 and 11 on 

Thursday 4th October 2023.  Parents and students are 

welcome to come along and speak to Post 16 

providers, training providers and employers.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The NHS Immunisation Team are coming into school on Wednesday 4th October 2023 to 

deliver the flu immunisation to all year groups. 

A consent form has been sent out and currently 54.5% of families have responded. 

Please do complete the form even if you do not want your child to have the immunisation. 
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A note from Mrs Askham 
 

It has come to our attention that a number of Y7 Forms have made a whole Form/class group chat, on social 
media platforms such as WhatsApp. Whilst we want to encourage them to make friends and practice their 
interpersonal and social skills, a group chat on this scale with 30 children or more and with no supervising adult 
rarely remains positive.  
  
Speaking from experience these group start with the best of intentions, but soon descend into unpleasantness 
and cyber bullying. Which causes a great deal of distress and hurt for those involved, as well as school sanctions 
for those making the comments.  

  
We have spoken to them all 
recently about these types 
of groups and have asked them to 
leave the groups. Group chats are a 
great tool for them to 
communicate but we recommend it 
is only with a handful of close 
friends. At their age they still lack 
the skills to manage these groups 
appropriately and they often don’t 
stop to consider the effects of their 
actions.  
 

Please could you support our 
request to stop these whole Form 
or class group chats by speaking to 
your child. Peer pressure to remain 
in these groups is often something 
that adds to their stress levels and 
the constant chain of conversation 
in a group of this scale is also not 
good for their mental wellbeing.   
  
Thank you for your support in this 
matter. Please see the 'what 
parents and carers need to know 
about WhatsApp'. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Mrs Askham 
KS3 Progress Leader 
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This is our Reception and Front Office.  It 

is a very busy area of the school. 

Every day we are taking in items from 

parents that students have forgotten at 

home. 

Space is very limited in the office and 

whilst we are always willing to help the 

students, we do sometimes end up with 

a large number of items—PE kits, water 

bottles, homework , coats and even the 

odd suitcase.  

Unfortunately we do not have the 

capacity to either deliver all of these 

items to the youngsters or keep them in 

the office until they are collected so can we please ask that you encourage your child to bring everything they 

need into school with them each day.   

Many thanks 

Front Office Team 

 

 

A DATE FOR YOUR DIARY 

The committee for Prom 2024 are organising the annual fashion 

show . 

6th November 2023  

Doors open at 7.00pm 

Members of the committee will model some of the items and then 

you are free to look through over 1000 garments and purchase any 

that you like. 

All items are discounted with some of them up to 70% off 

Tickets on sale from the front office from Monday 9th October 

2023. 

This is usually a very well attended event so please get your tickets 

early. 
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